

THE CRAZY MAN

When Eugenia was 15 years old when her mom asked her to go to the supermarket to buy some food. She accepted without knowing the bad experience she was about to live. She decided to go by bus to save some money; and also, because her bike was broken. Once she was there, a random man asked her: "did you cut yourself?" while he was pointing at a scar Eugenia has in her hand. "No", she answered. She started to get anxious and scared because the man was suspicious. The man insisted on having a conversation with her and started following her, but she refused to even look at him. She kept walking around the "Bread and cereal" section looking for the items her mom asked. None of the things on the list her mom gave to her was in that section. So, she tried to go to the next section "Fruits and vegetables" while ignoring the man. But this crazy man took a knife out of his pocket and hurt himself. "Did you see what you did? You could have just paid attention to me and this wouldn't have happened", he said. Eugenia was shocked and just called the guard to ask him for help. The guard told her that the man has dementia but the police nor his family help him; and when they tried, he did the exact same thing he did a few minutes ago. He would have managed to escape anyways. Also, it is usual that he goes to the supermarket to scare people or ask them for money. She never went back to that place.

1. Did Eugenia need it to go to buy some food because her dad asked for it?

- a. Right b. Wrong c. Doesn't say

Answer:

2. The main reason why Eugenia decided to go buy bus was because her bike was broken?

- a. Right b. Wrong c. Doesn't say

Answer:

3. Was Eugenia scared of the man because he was asking for confidential info?

- a. Right b. Wrong c. Doesn't say

Answer:

4. Did Eugenia's mom ask for "Fruits and vegetables"?

- a. Right b. Wrong c. Doesn't say

Answer:

5. Did the man hurt himself because Eugenia was ignoring him?

- a. Right b. Wrong c. Doesn't say

Answer:

6. When the family of the man tried to help him out, did he hurt himself?

- a. Right b. Wrong c. Doesn't say

Answer:

7. Did Eugenia have a bad experience because the man harassed her?

- a. Right b. Wrong c. Doesn't say

Answer: